TEXAS LONE STAR CHAPTER / KOREAN WAR VETERANS

THE WARRIOR

Volume 21- Issue 2

FEBRUARY, 2011



Formed - February 1991

By Lee & Charlotte Henderson, Publishers / Editors

Our Mission as Editors of the Warrior, is to Enlighten the Minds and Hearts of its Members!

HAPPY 20th ANNIVERSARY TLSC

In 1990, Nat Young and Joe Coyle made a sign '**KOREAN VETERANS**' and marched in the Memorial Day Parade. Several Korean citizens asked if they could join them. This is how the word got spread, they also had their picture in *The Chronicle* on September 12, 1990, along with a very nice long article.

They were looking for a few former Korean War servicemen, to form the Texas chapter of the National Korean War Veterans Association in Houston. The formation of such an association is long overdue, Young said. Finding the dozen veterans required to form the Texas chapter was surprisingly not easy. When the Korean veterans returned home, they melted back into society. Some friends did not even notice that they had been gone.

Young served as a sergeant in the Far East Command Liaison unit. Coyle was a platoon commander in the 38th Infantry Regiment in Korea. Their goal was to recruit other servicemen into the organization and then help the National Organization to raise the funds to build the Monument to the Korean veterans in Washington, D.C.

On January 21, 1991, fifteen men signed a petition for a Chapter Charter. Those men were: Joe Coyle, Joe DeBenedetto, Charles Dean, Don Foisie, Jim Griffin, John Jackson, Bill Hare, Ted Maloy, Johnny Mathis, Leland Sikkelee, Hiram "Lee" Stegell, Gerald Weber, Fred Ortiz, Nat Young and Harry Caldwell. On <u>February 11, 1991</u>, the State of Texas issued the <u>CERTIFICATE OF INCORPORATION</u>.

The name of the new Incorporated Chapter shall be called: <u>TEXAS LONE STAR CHAPTER OF</u> <u>THE KOREAN WAR VETERANS ASSOCIATION, INC.</u> and will be located at 2635 Teague Road, Houston, Texas, 77080-3833. The elected or appointed officers are as follows:

President: Nat Young
1st Vice President: Fred Ortiz
2nd Vice President: To be appointed
Secretary: Gerald R. Weber
Treasurer: Gerald R. Weber.

They later drew for membership numbers, (which was only fair), and the outcome was as follows:

1. Harvey Roe 7. Eugene LaDoux 13. Billy Hare 2. Joe DeBenedetto 8. John B. Jackson 14. David Garner, Jr. 3. Leland Sikkelee 9. John Williams 15. Bobby Chilton 4. Gerald Weber 10. James Griffin 16. Sam Robinson 5. Ted Maloy 11. James Ford 17. Guy McMenemy 6. Nat Young 12. Charles McBee 18. Charles Winder

VALENTINE PARTY



Our Valentine Party will be a different one this year. On Thursday, February 17th, at 4:00, we will meet at the

Cheddars on Beltway 8 and WestPark.

February 17th @ 4:00 pm

The regular meeting will follow at Tracey Gee Community Center at 6 pm.

(Every month, before the meeting, a group of members gather at different restaurants to eat. They call themselves the Meet and Eat Group. Everyone is invited!) If you are not a regular part of the Meet & Eat group, please call Martha Ballard 281-499-5334, or her cell: 281-782-9995, so she can add you to the list. There will be separate checks. The separate dining room has been reserved already, just ask for the Korean War Veterans.

POW/MIA INFORMATION

By David Velasco - POW/MIA Officer

The Dept. of Defense (DOD) will be holding a Family Update meeting on Feb. 26, 2011, from 8:00 AM to 5:30 PM at the Embassy Suites Hotel, Baton Rouge, Louisiana. This meeting is specifically for families who have someone missing in the Korean War. It is up to the families to keep the POW/MIA issue alive and in the forefront.

This is a day-long program detailing Department activities and efforts to account for our nation's missing heroes and specifically, the family's serviceman. To register and obtain the agenda, please visit the Defense POW/Missing Personnel Office website: www.dtic.mil/dpmo/register. You may also call the Army Casualty Office at 1-800-892-2490 to register by telephone, and don't hesitate to call them should you have questions. The earlier you register your intent to attend, the more time their analysts will have to prepare for discussing you case with you.

As Veteran's there are actually two things you can do:

- 1) If you know of any families that have lost loved ones in the Korean War, you can encourage them to become active in pressing the issue for resolution by attending the Family Updates.
- 2) If you have personal knowledge of where someone was buried, you can get this information to the DOD. Other than that, only family members are allowed to attend these Family Updates.

If there are any questions, you may contact David A. Velasco, our POW/MIA Officer. francesvelasco@juno.com or d.a.velasco@juno.com

HONOR ALL VETERANS' @ MINUTE MAID FIELD

Our annual "Honor All Veterans" ballgame at Minute Maid Field will be on Saturday, May 14th, at 3:05 PM. Location is once again in the Mezzanine, Section 256.

Tickets will be \$12. Each, the same as last year. The Astros will be playing the New York Mets.

The theme this year will be "Military Fathers and Sons". We hope to have two fathers who served in Vietnam and two sons who served in Iraq/Afghanistan. The Astros will create a special website just for this game. It should be online by March. Henry Martinez will begin taking orders and collecting money at the February Meeting. Ticket sales will continue until the end of March. Tickets will be delivered to you in April.

PAGE 2	U. S. Army ——	——— U. S. Marines	VOLUME 21 ISSUE 2

MY KOREAN WAR EXPERIENCES

By Robert 'Bob' Dawson



Upon receiving my commission in the US Navel Reserves as, "Ensign Robert M. Dawson," I was soon ordered to report for duty at the Naval Line School at Monterrey, California, at what is now the famous resort in the prestigious "Del Monte Lodge", in beautiful Carmel, California - overlooking the Pacific Ocean. I was to receive training as a "Communications Officer". Two weeks before completing this course, I was ordered to report for duty aboard USS LST-735 at Terminal Island, Long Beach, California. (Such ships were often referred to as: "A Long, Slow Target"

After completing training missions between San Diego and Pearl Harbor, learning my primary duties, as 'Communications Officer", we received our orders to proceed to **Fleet Naval Base**, **Sasebo**, **Japan**. This was to be a 5,00 mile journey - aboard our LST-735, which cruises at only "nine-nautical miles per hour". It took 22 days, during which, we never saw another ship or plane. We showed "movies on the fan-tail" @ 1800; and "gee-dunks" in the Mess hall - five nights a week - to keep our crew from going completely "stir-crazy+ during this monotonous trip.

Upon arriving at Sasebo, Japan, we were attached to "Mine Squadron Five". This consisted of our LST plus seven "wooden hull" - Mine Sweepers". We served as the "Mother ship" for the seven "Sweeper's". We also received a very important member of our mission, arrived on board—It was a "helicopter and pilot".

We soon departed Sasebo. Setting course for the two-hundred mile trip to our regular duty station—off Wonson, Korea.

Our ship's primary mission was to patrol - about five miles off the coastal port of "Wonson, Korea", and stay prepared to pick up any Navy jet pilots shot down, while making their "extremely dangerous, daily bombing missions" over the famous "**Bridges of Toko Ri**". This famous bridge was located about one-hundred miles in the interior mountainous region of Korea. These "Bridges" were important to the Japanese soldiers, enabling them to receive daily, all their military and food supplies, necessary for these troops in that remote Mountain region.

Our "Navy Jet's" flew daily missions from Admiral Halsey's carrier force staying well south of the "Islands of Japan". It was quite a mission for our pilots to fly these long dangerous "six hour missions" to return to their carrier's safely. Our LST's & Helicopter & pilot aboard main mission was to quickly retrieve downed navy pilots within eight minutes of their parachuting into these very cold and frigid waters.

This interesting tour of duty was soon to end when I was scheduled for discharge and a return to civilian life in January, 1953. This also was to mark my entry into the new evolving world of "mortgage banking" at Holland Mortgage & Investment, in the Houston downtown Sterling Building, at my civilian pay rate of \$300 a month.

HAPPY 60th WEDDING ANNIVERSARY

Don and Nelda Napp recently celebrated their 60th Wedding Anniversary by inviting some of their friends and family to a luncheon at Ashton Gardens. There was a great turnout with everyone wishing them well and congratulations.



"WARRIOR DONATIONS" Honor Roll for "July 2010 to July 2011"

The editors would like to acknowledge and thank the following members and patrons of the *Warrior* who have contributed in helping to defray some of the cost of printing and mailing. As you know, we now have the Warrior on line for those with computers, but the Post Office has informed us that the cost of mailing has gone up, so we still need your help. We thank you for your generous support and contributions. We will be using the funds received to defray the costs of the newsletter. The following names will be published monthly through the <u>July 2011 issue</u>. Be sure and have your name included. Fill in the sponsor card, seen below, or included in your newsletter, (those that are mailed) and return with your contribution. Thanks: Your editors: Lee & Charlotte Henderson

Ballard, Martha Beecroft, B. R. Belken, Don Brast, Hazel Campion, Tom Carnero, Manny Cipriano, Ray Conrad, George Conte. Tom Cortez, Oscar Correa, J. R. Craigmill, Bill Crouther, Charles Conte, Tom Daumann, Hank Dilik, Michael Duncan, Jim Fitzmorris, Tom Furhman, Les Glass, Joe

Habernak, Al Harper, Jesse Hinojosa, Roberto Hollan, Albert Hollis, Alvin Kennison, Bill Lee, Johnney * Lindale Ass. Of God Lvnch, William Maloy, Ted * McManners, Dorothy Middlebrook, Butch Morris Munguia, Tony Napp, Don Pedraza, John Pickle, Lemuel Prigger, Ray Ramsey, Rod Richardson, Jim

Riley, Travis Romano, Joe Sanford, R. B. Sloane, Jane Velasco, David Won, Hop Sop Unknown



* - Indicates more than one donation

Borrowed the Car..... After shopping for most of the day, a couple returns to find their car has been stolen. They go to the police station to make a full report. Then a detective drives them back to the parking lot to see if any evidence can be found at the scene of the crime. To their amazement, the car has been returned.

There is an envelope on the windshield with a note of apology and two tickets to a music concert. The note reads, "I apologize for taking your car, but my wife was having a baby and I had to hot-wire your ignition to rush her to the hospital. Please forgive the inconvenience. Here are two tickets for tonight's concert of Garth Brooks, the country and western music star."

Their faith in humanity restored, the couple attend the concert and return home late. They find their house has been robbed. Valuable goods have been taken from throughout the house, from basement to attic. And, there is a note on the door reading, "Well, you still have your car. I have to put my newly born kid through college somehow, don't I?"

Microsoft Logic.....One of Microsoft's finest technicians was drafted and sent to boot camp. At the rifle range, he was given some instruction, a rifle, and bullets. He fired several shots at the target. The report came from the target area that all attempts had completely missed the target. The technician looked at his rifle, and then at the target. He looked at the rifle again, and then at the target again. He put his finger over the end of the rifle barrel and squeezed the trigger with his other hand. The end of his finger was blown off, whereupon he yelled toward the target area, "It's leaving here just fine, the trouble must be at your end!"

In Memory of —

This Space is for you to Remember someone you Care for.

Christensen, John Cockrell, Bill Graves, Dick O'Flynn, John J. Russell, Roy Teadwell, Marvin

Texas Lone Star Chapter – KWV
P. O. Box 802541—Houston, TX 77280-2541
"Warrior" Sponsor
I want to be a sponsor of the Warrior for
July 2010-July 2011

Name		
Address		
City	State	Zip
Member number		

-

Membership Chapter & Other Events

Dues are \$20.00 - Life Membership \$200.00 - Send renewal to KWVA - P O Box 802541 - Houston TX 77280-

The following memberships are due February 1, 2010

Bill Moore Danford Mouton M812 M785Joe Romano M354 Orin Smith M686

RENEWALS **NOVEMBER:**

John Alvarado Bob Bighouse Wayne Harrison Albert Hollan William Maillet Don Napp

DECEMBER:

Josh Flynn Don Riess

Marvin Talghader

.... ATTENTION.... **DUES INCREASE!**

At a recent board meeting, the Board voted to increase the Annual dues by \$5.00, from \$20. To \$25. Per year, in order to better match income with expenses.

This change will go into effect at the start of the new fiscal year, on March 1, 2011. Any one whose annual payment becomes due after March 1, will be assessed the \$25. Amount.

KOREAN WAR <u>VETERANS LUNCHEON</u>

The American Legion Post 490, invited the Korean Veterans and their wives, to a luncheon at their Post on Sunday, Jan. 23rd. The Post is located on Hwy. 3, across from Ellington Field.

Tom Mixon provided a display of pictures of the Chosin Reservoir and he also gave a short talk about his experiences of the battle. Maps of the War were available to view and/or take home

Lee Henderson talked about his experience in the War, and had a display of vintage weapons for the people to view and handle. Lee compared the homecoming of Vietnam and Korea in that no one seemed to care. Lee was met at Treasure Island by Girl Scouts selling cookies.

Tom Fitzmorris arranged for the Korean vets to attend the luncheon, then discovered he himself was unable to attend. Thank you Tom for a very enjoyable afternoon.

FEBRUARY

1st - National Freedom Day

2nd - Groundhog Day

3rd - Board Meeting - 4:30 pm

4th - USO's 70th Anniversary

12th - Lincoln's Birthday

14th - Valentine's Day

15th - Susan B. Anthony Day

17th - ASH WEDNESDAY

17th - Valentine Party 4 pm Chedders

17th - General Meeting - 6 pm

21st - President's Day

22nd - Washington's Birthday

MARCH

3rd - Board Meeting - 4:30 pm

9th - ASH WEDNESDAY

13th - DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME **BEGINS**

17th - General Meeting 6 pm

17th - St. Patrick's Day

18th - Socks & Caps distribution

20th - First day of Spring

DOOR PRIZES JANUARY 20, 2011

Martha Ballard Bottle of Wine	9
Hank Daumann ?	
Forrest Robinson Calendar, book	<
Georgia Jackson Ceramic Salt & Pepper shaker	rs
Max Johnson Belt buckl	e
Roger Morris	
Forrest Robinson Book, Korean Tea, calendar	
Forrest Robinson deck of card	ls
Bob Mitchell Book	
Ruby Ehrlund ?	
Hank Daumann	
buckle	
Nelda Napp Manicure Kit	

The 50/50 drawing was won by Wayne Harrison. The pot totaled \$51.00, so Wayne's half was \$25.50. Congratulations Wayne.

The donors for the items in the drawing were: Marlene Susca, Evelyn Stone, Bob Mitchell, Tom Conte, Rod Ramsey and Max & Ruth Johnson.

Merchant Marines Volume 21 - Issue 2 Page 5



FEBRUARY BIRTHDAY'S



4
Emma Hinojosa 1st
Charlotte Henderson2nd
Sandra Campion 3rd
Sandra Campion 3rd Sam DiBello 3rd LaVonne Johnson 3rd
Floyd Pendarvis 3rd
Richard Wilson 3rd
Richard Wilson 3rd Bill Leonard 5th
ă 19999999999999
4444444444444

Bob Hanks 13th
Carl Dry 14th
Evelyn Stone 15th
Helma Hinojosa 17th
Mary Alice Correa 17th
Johnnie Marie Smith . 17th
Carol Halferty 23rd
-

Peggy Hanks	. 23rd
Elroy Hackbarth	.23rd
Paul Procella	.23rd
Roberta Starlin	24th
Francisco Garza	25th
Edward Sax	.26th
Jim Brown	.27th



FEBRUARY ANNIVERSARY'S



MEMBER & SPOUSE	DATE	MEMBER & SPOUSE	D
James & Mardene O'Donnell 58 yrs	s 2/1/1953	Ed & Connie Singleton 59 yrs	2
Clarence & Stella Sperbeck		Frank & Betty Grochoske	2
Harry & Louise Brunelle		Tom & Barbara Mixon 53 yrs	. 2/1
Vincent & Lucy Aguilera	2/14	Herbert & Junelle Nittsche	2
Donald & Patricia Lawrence			

Congratulations to our members celebrating their 50th + Anniversary's'!!

DAVID A. VELASCO

My name is David Velasco and I have been asked to be the POW/MIA officer for the Chapter. I am a Vietnam Era Veteran during 1964-1967, I took basic training at Ft. Polk, Louisiana. I was sent to Mechanic School at Aberdeen Proving Grounds, Maryland. After training, I flew to California and boarded the 'USS Breckenridge' bound for Korea. In Korea, I landed on the beach and then went by train to Camp Casey. Three days later I was sent by 3/4 ton truck to the final Post. A place called "Charlie Block". It was just a hill that we shared with the 1st of the 79th Artillery. I was assigned to "B" Company, 707 Maintenance. There I spent 12 months from 1964-1965.

I left Korea in better style on a MAT 707. My next Post was Ft. Bragg, N.C. There I volunteered for Vietnam. I was assigned to the 41st Ord. Co., headed for Vietnam. As luck would have it, we wound up in Korat, Thailand. It was there that I spent my final 10 months of service.

I had two brothers that fought in the Korean War. My brother Frank was lost at the Chosin Reservoir. That is what draws me to the Korean Veterans. I have attended 7 or 8 of the Family Updates that are held by the DOD. My wife and I attended the National Family Update that is held in Washington, D.C. once a year. The government will provide free airfare to attend the Update in Washington, D. C., if you are a relative of a missing serviceman.

My wife, Frances, and I have been Associate Members of the Texas KWVA Chapter since 1990. If anyone has any questions or comments, my email is d.a.velasco@juno.com or francesvelasco@juno.com.

TEXAS CITY VA OUTPATIENT CLINIC

On Friday, March 18, 2011, the Michael E. DeBakey Veterans Affairs Medical Center will hold a special ribbon cutting ceremony officially re-opening its outpatient clinic in Texas City, Texas. The Texas City VA Outpatient Clinic is located off Interstate 45 at 9300 Emmett F. Lowry Expressway, near the Mainland Mall. It will provide primary care and mental health services for veterans in the area and is expected to see about 4,000 patients the first year of operation. This clinic will greatly expand the VA's capacity for outpatient care in southeast Texas.

Volume 21- Issue 2 Page 6

LOYALTY * VALOR * HONOR * FIDELITY

KEEPING IN TOUCH - SICK BAY

<u>Tom Fitzmorris</u> has been in the hospital recently, and the doctors have begun chemo treatment. *Let's keep in our prayers*.

<u>Marianne Younger</u> was back in the hospital recently. *All our prayers are with you. Get Well!!* <u>Johnney Lee</u> has had a lingering case of the flu.

<u>Patty Gambino</u> is scheduled for rotor cuff surgery and back surgery. It seems that they discovered there are floating disc's in her back that need stabilizing. *Please remember her in your prayers*.

<u>Sal Gambino</u> has also been having problems with his rotor cuff. (*Maybe too many motorcycle crashes during his years as a Houston Police Motorcycle Officer.*) Sal also was fighting a sever sinus infection that lasted several weeks.

David Velasco is scheduled for foot surgery on February 18th. *Our prayers are with you.*

CONDOLENCES

It is with a very heavy heart that we report the passing of a dear friend and member, **Travis Riley M-758.** He passed away peacefully on Jan. 16th, surrounded by his family.



Travis had only recently discovered that he had lung cancer and was preparing to undergo chemo therapy. It seems that the good Lord had other plans for Travis.

He is survived by his loving wife of 58 yrs, Jerry, daughters,

Karen, Susan and Laurie, and 7 grandchildren.

Travis served in WWII and in the Korean War. He was an active member of the VFW post 8790 and the Texas Lone Star Chapter of the Korean War Veterans.

A Funeral Mass was held on January 20th at Our Lady of Czestochowskiej with burial following at the Houston Veterans Memorial Cemetery. Members of the TLSC Color Guard, the firing squad of the VFW Post 8790 and the Patriot Guard, friends and family were all in attendance.

RESIGNATION

Our Color Guard Commander, Henry Martinez, has resigned, sighting health problems. Recently, Henry has been forced to use a cane in order to get around. He states that it has become increasingly difficult to do the job as it should be done. He will assist the new Commander and help him with the job, but simply cannot do it himself any longer. If you are interested, please contact the President.

OUR NEWGREAT GRANDDAUGHTER..

Our granddaughter Amy Shannon Prater, and husband, Brian, blessed us with a new great granddaughter on Monday, January 24th.

Big sister Kylie, was very excited to



Mom-Amy, Dad-Brian Big sister Kylie and Keira.

finally get to met her new baby sister Keira Danielle.

sister Keira Danielle. Keira weighed 7lbs 1 oz and was 19" long.

Lee & Charlotte Henderson are the proud Great grandparents.

Weird Happenings...... When you catch a fish and put it back, do you reckon it goes back to its friends and says it was abducted by aliens?

Volume 21 Issue 2 Page 7

TLSC/KWV

The mid term election, on March 17, 2011, will be for the 2011—2012 term. Please select four directors,

The nominees are shown on the ballot, but you may insert the name of any other Regular or Life member of the chapter, in good standing, by writing in their name in the space provided.

Vote for one member for each office.

PRESIDENT: HANK DAUMANN	
1st VICE PRESIDENT: JIM DUNCAN	
2nd VICE PRESIDENT: ROD RAMSEY	
TREASURER: BOB BIGHOUSE	
DIRECTORS: FOUR NEEDED	
ONE FOR ONE YEAR and THREE FOR TWO YEARS Al Habinak	
Wayne Telling	
Tom Bray Dick Halferty	
Chuck Ehrlund	
Forrest Robinson	Ł

Officers returning for the remainder of their terms are:

SECRETARY - Buddy Blair DIRECTOR - Stoney Stone

WREATHS ACROSS AMERICA

The annual laying of the wreaths at the Houston National Cemetery was held this year on **Saturday**, **December 11th.**, **11 AM**. This year it was a spectacular event.

There was an overflowing crowd to honor the men and women who rest for eternity in this hallowed ground. After the service, hundreds of volunteers placed the beautiful wreaths at the graves of our veterans.

Our members, made sure that the deceased members of TLSC received a wreath.

(Clean was on January 8th)



DONATIONS TO WREATHS ACROSS AMERICA

Carlos & Martha Ballard *
Vic Bauer
Buddy Blair
Manny & Chris Carnero
Thomas Conte
Jim & Betty Duncan *
Chuck & Ruby Erhlund
Les Furhman (memory of

Marvin Treadwell)
Sal & Patty Gambino
Al Habernak
Ann Habernak
Lee Henderson
Georgia & John Jackson
K. Johnson—VFW
Bill Kennison

Glenn Krebs
Angus Lewis
Roger Lockridge
Ted Maloy*
Butch Middlebrooks
Bob & Dorothy Mitchell
Roger Morris
Punkie & Keith Nathan

Rod Ramsey
Joe Romano
Travis & Jerri Riley
Jane Sloan
Vito Susca *
Z. E. Stone
Jeanette Young
Bennie Younger

OFFICERS

DIRECTORS

President 1st Vice Pres. 2nd Vice Pres. Secretary	Bob Bighouse Lee Henderson Vito Susca Buddy Blair	713-464-3676 713-946-9194 281-491-1242 281-242-3695	Term Expires 03/11 03/11 03/11 03/12 03/12	Jim Duncan Henry Martinez Don Napp Z.E. (Stoney) Stone Trayis Riley	713-464-0633 713-688-1718 281-443-1809 281-375-7675 713-465-5634
Treasurer	Hank Dauman	281-785-6992	03/12	Travis Riley * Chairman of the	713-465-5634 Board

*Carlos Ballard - Past-President 281-499-5334

FORMER PRESIDENTS COMMITTEES

	CHAPLAIN	Buddy Blair
1991-92 - Nat Young	CHAPTER FAX	Jim Duncan fax - (713-464-3437)
1992-93 - W. B. Kirchheim	COLOR GUARD	Henry Martinez
1993-94 - Don Foisie	EDUCATION	,
1994-95 - James Duncan	HISTORIAN	
1995 -97 - Bill Hare	MIA / POW	David Velasco
1997-98 - John Jackson	PARLIAMENTARIAN	Manny Carnero
1998-99 – "Stoney" Stone	PUBLIC RELATIONS	3
1999-00 – Sal Gambino	QUARTERMASTER	John Jackson
2000-01 – Howard Nathan	SGT. AT ARMS	Sal Gambino
2001-02 – Bob Mitchell	KOREAN COMMUNITY LIAISO	N-Johnney Lee
2002-03 - Carlos Ballard	VA CEMETERY	"Stoney" Stone / John Jackson
2003-04 - Don Napp	VA HOSPITAL	Buddy Blair
2004-05 - Charlie Ehrlund	VETERANS COALITION	Jim Duncan, Stoney Stone
2005-07 - Buddy Blair	WARRIOR EDITOR	Lee Henderson (bhenderson49@comcast.net)
2007-08 - Charlie Ehrlund	KWV MUSEUM LIAISON	Bob Mitchell
2008-09 - Carlos Ballard	MEMBERSHIP DUES	Bob Mitchell
	WEBSITE LIAISON	Jim Duncan